
MINUTES of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the
SCOTTISH GUILD OF SERVERS, held on Zoom 
Saturday 31st October 2020
	
	With the agreement of everyone present the meeting was recorded and will be saved to the secured Guild laptop. 
The meeting commenced with the Guild Prayer. The Warden Rev Canon Gordon Fyfe presided.

Those in attendance are noted on attached Attendance sheet  

	APOLOGIES
	Apologies were noted by Secretary General   

	MINUTES
	The Minutes of the 2019 Annual General Meeting, having been posted on the SGS website, were taken as read. The minutes were approved as a true record and will be signed at a later date. 

	MATTERS
 ARISING
	None 

	ACCOUNTS
	The financial statement was shared with attendees.
Due to the circumstances of this year expenditure has been very low. 
ORDINARY FUND: As all churches were closed for many months due to the pandemic the council made the decision not to ask for the Annual Levy. 
EDUCATION FUND: Members were encouraged to seek applicants for support from the fund so that it could fulfil its purpose of facilitating suitable religious education and training.
The Accounts were approved unanimously; copies are appended.

Proposed: Br Barry Nisbet 
Seconded: 

	SECRETARY
-GENERAL’S
REMARKS

	The Secretary-General welcomed all who had attended and shared her appreciation for joining the meeting over Zoom. 

The Church did not escape the effects of this pandemic, closing its doors to public worship for the first time in living memory. 

This was and still is, for all of us, a unique position as we have found ourselves faced with the ‘giving up’ of things that are close to our heart. 

As members of the Scottish Guild of Servers we will all feel the limitation to our calling to serve at the altar during public worship. 

We encourage you all to continue to foster your calling to be servants of one another. 

The Council has continued to meet and ensure that, as much as possible, the Action Plan for the year continued to make progress. 
Before Lockdown, we hosted a successful training day at St James the Less, Bishopbriggs. 
We held two council meetings which took place over ZOOM. Job Description for Council Members were completed, and new Membership Cards and Publicity Leaflets have been drafted.

A Youth Survey was produced, and the results are to be considered specifically relating to events and training. 

Membership Applications were down this year. The explanation for this small number is clearly the effect of the current global pandemic.

The Guild welcomed five new members in the last year including one Priest-Associate. The churches concerned were All Saints, St Andrews, Christ Church, Falkirk, St John’s Wick, St Oswald’s, Maybole and St Peter’s, Stornoway.

The Membership Secretary has now commenced the updating of the records and conversion from paper to electronic form. A little over a half of the records have now been issued to Guardians, Priors and others. The returns so far are coming in very well and that is very heartening.
Sister Vicki Paterson thanked the Council for their support and expressed thanks to Fr Gordon Dow and Fr John Penman for their spiritual leadership. 



	ACTION PLAN UPDATE   
	Sister Sheena Liddell shared an update on The Action Plan for 2019/20. 
Due to the pandemic this year has not been as productive as planned and a few items on the plan were required to be put on hold. The Council have, however, been able to draft job descriptions for all Council Roles and the development of a digital record has begun. We have been posting regularly on Facebook as a way of enhancing communication and it is hoped that the new website will be up and running soon. 
Training materials have been updated and will be posted on the new website. The planned training for this year will be postponed to a time when we are able to once again meet in person. 

	ELECTION OF OFFICE- BEARERS
	Chaplain General – Fr Gordon Fyfe thanked Fr John Penman for his commitment to the role of Chaplain General over the last six years. He has been a great support to the Council and to Guild Members. Sr Vicki Paterson will present a gift of Thanks from the Council when able to do so. 
Rev Sarah Shaw- Christ Church, Falkirk, has been nominated by the council to take on this office for the next three years. 

Proposed: Br Barry Nisbet 

Seconded: Sr Sheena Liddell 

	AOCB
	None 

	Vote of Thanks 
	Fr Fyfe expressed his thanks to Sr Vicki Paterson for organising this year’s AGM over ZOOM. He thanked the Council Members and the Guardians for their support throughout the year, in particular Sr Alison Wight for the accounts and Sr Sheena Liddell for the Action Plan. 
Fr Fyfe thanked all members of the guild for all the support especially during such an extraordinary year. 


Signed……………………..........................
